
 
 

CITY OF PASADENA 
 

Notice of Intent to Adopt a Mitigated Negative Declaration 
 

Project Location: 586 North Garfield Avenue, Pasadena, CA 91101 
 
Applicant Name: City of Pasadena Water and Power Department (PWP) 
 
Project Description: The Garfield Replacement Well Project (Project) would drill and construct a replacement 
potable water supply well at 586 North Garfield Avenue in the City of Pasadena (City), California, to maintain 
source capacity. The existing potable well (existing Garfield Well) has reached the end of its useful service life 
and has been removed from service. The replacement well would be a submersible pump supply well, 
approximately 36-inches in diameter by 950 feet deep, capable of producing 1,500 gallons per minute of water. 
The Garfield Replacement Well would be located approximately 100 feet northwest of the existing Garfield Well 
in Villa Parke, a City park.  
 
Public Meetings or Hearings: City Council approval is needed for adoption of the Initial Study/Mitigated 
Negative Declaration (IS/MND) and approval of the Project. The date for this approval has not been set. 
 
Environmental Determination: An IS was prepared and concluded that the proposed Project could have a 
significant effect on the environment; however, with inclusion of mitigation measures, these potential impacts 
related to Biological Resources, Cultural Resources, Geology and Soils, Hazards and Hazardous Materials, 
Noise, Recreation, Tribal Cultural Resources, and Mandatory Findings of Significance would be reduced to less 
than significant levels. Therefore, the City has prepared an MND.  
 
Hazardous Materials: The Project site is not listed on any hazardous materials or waste databases pursuant to 
Section 65962.5 of the Government Code.  
 
Public Review Period: Comments on the IS/MND may be received in writing between Monday, June 21, 2021 
and Tuesday, July 20, 2021, and in writing at future public hearings considering these documents. Please submit 
comments in writing by 5:00 PM on July 20, 2021, to the attention of Sandra Andrade-Hernandez, Assistant 
Engineer, Water & Power Department, Water Division, 150 South Los Robles Avenue, Suite 200, Pasadena, 
California, 91101; or via email to sandrade-hernandez@cityofpasadena.net, with the subject line “Garfield 
Replacement Well Project”. If you wish to challenge the IS/MND in court, you may be limited to raising those 
issues that you or someone else raised at any public hearing where this document was considered.  
 
Availability of Environmental Documentation: The IS/MND can be viewed on PWP’s Garfield Replacement 
Well Project webpage at: https://www.PWPweb.com/GarfieldWell. A hardcopy will be available for viewing at the 
PWP office (150 South Los Robles Avenue, Suite 200, Pasadena, CA 91101) during regular business hours and 
by appointment. An appointment for viewing the hardcopy may be requested by e-mail to sandrade-
hernandez@cityofpasadena.net. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

ADA:  In compliance with the Americans with Disabilities Act (ADA) of 1990, listening assistive devices are available with a 24-hour 
advance notice. Please call (626) 744-4009 or (626) 744-4371 (TDD) to request use of a listening device.  Language translation services 
may be requested with 48-hour advance notice by calling (626) 744-4009. 


